The Mentholatum Co., Inc.

In accordance with the Occupational Safety and Health Administration (OSHA)
regulations under 29 CFR §1910.1200 (b) (6) (v) (vii) and (viii), over-the-counter drug,
cosmetic, and device products marketed by The Mentholatum Co., Inc. are exempt from
meeting the requirements for material safety data sheets (MSDSs).

The OSHA standard for hazard communication does not apply to drugs in solid, final
form for direct administration to the patient; drugs and cosmetics that are packaged for
retail sale to the consumer; and drugs and cosmetics intended for personal consumption
by employees while in the workplace. The OSHA standard does not apply to a
manufactured item (e.g., over-the-counter device) which is formed to a specific shape or
design during manufacture; has an end use function dependent upon its shape or design;
and does not pose a physical hazard or health risk.

Mentholatum products fall into the categories mentioned above. If you would like further
information on this matter, please contact your local OSHA office.



